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 65 Rankin Street 
 PO Box 154  MAREEBA QLD 4880 

 P: 1300 308 461 
 F: 07 4092 3323 

 W: www.msc.qld.gov.au 
 E: info@msc.qld.gov.au 

MINUTES 
KURANDA INFRASTRUCTURE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Thursday 25 July 2019 
Commenced at 3.35PM 

 

Members Present: 

Cr Tom Gilmore 
Peter Franks (MSC) 
Fay Allen 
Cr Angela Toppin  
Anne Clarke (arrived 4.30pm) 
Melanie Wicks 
Robert McCartney 
Cathy Retter  
Glenda Kirk (MSC) 
Sam Wakeford (MSC) 
Adrian Bird (MSC) 
Ian Rooney (ASPECT) 

 

1. WELCOME 

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 3.35. 

 

APOLOGIES 

Craig Crawford 

Richard Berman-Hardman 

 

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

Moved: Melanie Wicks Seconded: Cathy Retter 

That the minutes of 14 March 2019 meeting be adopted as true and correct.   

Carried 

 

3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 

Nil 

 

4. FINANCIALS 

Moved: Cathy Retter Seconded: Robert McCartney 

That the financial statement submitted at the meeting be accepted as true and correct. 

Carried 

 

 

5. PROJECT UPDATES 

Wayfinding Signage 

• Draft Strategy was distributed prior to the meeting. 
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• General discussion regarding the document with the following notes. 

− It was noted that the Entrance statement signs excluded from the scope of this project. 

− Artistic silhouettes on top of walking trails - possible vandalism risk but unlikely if substantial 

thickness. Silhouette changes - Frog - Jum Rum Walk, Freshwater Croc + turtle - River Walk. 

− Hans Pehl signage - opportunity to retain and repurpose as artwork in different locations, 

council will reinstall Hans Pehl signs prior to commencing new signs, repurpose to direct to 

international cities.  

− Signage has been developed to cost-effectively allow plates to be replaced as attractions 

close/change. 

− Maps on signs need north point (compass point). 

− Opportunity for signage in the pods - not in this scope but to be developed in future (similar to 

entrance statement). 

− Symbols - train - use older trail silhouette and use words 'scenic rail' or similar 

− 'Theatre' directional signage no longer needed. 

• The Committee agreed it was happy for Council to progress to next stage, which is final design, 

documentation preparation and calling for tenders.  

Barron Falls Walk 

• Council has been working with QPWS, WTMA and Traditional Owners to finalise approvals and 

design.  

• Design to be finalised mid-August and tenders to be invited shortly after. 

• Some private unapproved structures encroach on proposed path alignments, Council will be working 

with property owners to arrange for them to be removed.  Council will also work with screen for 

those who wish to retain privacy. 

• Design based on asphalt pathways, plus some bridges and stairs. 

 

6. AGREEMENT EXTENSION 

7. Council is preparing to initiate negotiations for an extension and is currently preparing a document to support 

request. 

 

8. GENERAL BUSINESS 

• Therwine Street - Asphalt renewal works this week 

• Rob McCartney advised this is his last meeting as he is taking on a new role. The Mayor thanked him 

for his contribution to the Committee and wished him all the best. 

 

9. NEXT MEETING 

To be advised 

 

10. CLOSURE 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 4.53pm. 


